Cascade WoodTurners May 27, 2022

Cascade WoodTurners Association –Officer's Meeting

An Officer's Meeting was held via Zoom meeting on May 27, 2022.

The meeting was called to Order at 10:05 am, May 27, 2022.

The members present on the zoom meeting were as follows: Suzanne Jensen, Harvey Rogers, Steve Walgrave, Ken Kirkman and Gary Borders

- The meeting opened with Gary giving presenting slides with discussion on the status of the Wild Lilac facility, with the highlights as follows:
 - o The window blinds have been installed and work very well
 - A replacement lock for the back gate has been purchased and a plan to get the old one
 off and the new one installed is in progress
 - Gary has lights to hang on the back fence to make that entry much easier and safer to maneuver.
 - Buildout of the secure storage will be done by a team of Steve Walgrave, Steve Strawn,
 Harvey Rogers and Ajit Aserappa. Estimate of the lumber cost is around \$800.
 - Our current use agreement with Wild Lilac is good through August of this year.
 - We need to ensure a renewal of this agreement before we commit to building the secure storage. Gary is to pursue this with Beverly. There is no reason to believe that Wild Lilac will not renew.
 - There was discussion of prepaying for more than one year to 'lock it in' but review of the agreement and further discussion yielded agreement to pay for one year at a time.
- Suzanne reviewed the upcoming demonstrations:
 - o June is planned to be Kevin Jesequel's recorded demo of making a hollow form
 - o July will be Donna Zils Banfield with an IRD of 'Illusions in Wood'.
 - August will be Phil Rose with an IRD of his 'Split Turning'
 - The September meeting is planned to be the Annual Auction.
- It was brought up that we need to have someone be a "Camera Man' during our meetings, particularly for the intro, business discussion and the onsite review of the Member's work.
- We also need someone to Photograph the onsite member work so that we can get it into the newsletter. Suzanne said she would cover it for the near future

Post meeting update – Beverly at Wild Lilac has email agreed to use of the facility for another year. Ken will send her a check to cover the agreed cost for the coming year.

The meeting closed at 11:05 am.

Respectfully submitted by Steve Walgrave – CWA Secretary